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Hello Everyone, 

There was Á Ȱ'ÈÏÕÌÉÓÈÌÙ 'ÏÏÄ 4ÉÍÅȱ ÈÁÄ ÂÙ ÁÌÌ ÔÈÅ ÓÔÁÆÆ ÁÎÄ ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔÓ ÏÎ (ÁÌÌÏ×ÅÅÎȢ  
Everyone dressed up and participated in some trick or treat fun.  Thanks to all the staff 
for pulling together a wonderful, fun day for all the students. 

October 25th marked my first meeting with the PAC.  I really appreciate the 
commitment to the school that these parents have shown by volunteering to represent 
the viewpoint and ideas generated by all parents.  It was a great meeting and I thought 
there were lots of ideas and information shared.  I encourage all parents to reach out to 
the representatives if you have any questions, ideas or just want an update on how 
ÔÈÉÎÇÓ ÁÒÅ ÇÏÉÎÇȢ  7ÅȭÖÅ ÓÅÔ ÕÐ Á ÄÅÄÉÃÁÔÅÄ ÅÍÁÉÌ ÁÄÄÒÅÓÓ ÔÈÁÔ ÙÏÕ ÃÁÎ ÕÓÅȢ   )Ô ÉÓ 
pac@janusacademy.org. 

Everyone was waiting on baited breath to see the Federal election results and to also 
hear about the Provincial budget that came down at the end of October.  We are now 
in a better place to understand any impacts that these will have on our funding.  Alberta 
Education has make a commitment to an increase to the budgets that will service the 
increase in students being enrolled into programs.  This does not mean that our budget 
will see an overall increase.  We will be funded at the same per student amount that we 
×ÅÒÅ ÉÎ ÏÕÒ ÌÁÓÔ ÙÅÁÒȭÓ ÂÕÄÇÅÔȢ  7Å ×ÉÌÌ ÓÅÅ ÆÕÎÄÉÎÇ ÔÏ ÓÕÐÐÏÒÔ ÔÈÅ ÅØÔÒÁ ÅÎÒÏÌÌÍÅÎÔ ÔÈÁÔ 
we had for our 2019-20 school year.  It is also anticipated that there will be no other 
increases over the next 4 years.  I will keep everyone posted if there are any changes to 
this. 

November is also a time where we honour the brave men and women who currently 
serve in the Canadian Armed Forces and those who have served in the past, many who 
gave their lives to ensure we continue to have one of the highest standards of living in 
human history.  I wear my poppy proudly and remember all they have done for me and 
the great country I call home.   We will be having a celebration on November 7th at 9:45 
am at our Ramsay Campus.  We have invited the Jr./Sr. high school students and also 
the Before and After School program that we share space with.  Parents are also 
welcome to attend.  Please let your classroom know if you are able to join us. 

I hope everyone stays warm with this wintry weather! 

Carlene Chrumka  

Executive Director 
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I wear a little poppy, 

As red as red can be, 

To show that I remember, 

Those who fought for me. 

 

mailto:pac@janusacademy.org
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Staff Appreciation and Recognition Committee  

The Staff Appreciation and Recognition Committee was formed 
in February 2019 with the main purposes of boosting morale 
within Janus Academy staff members, creating a sense of 
community and showing pride in our school. We started with a 
survey of how employees feel most appreciated and took initial 
data on the current level of positivity and recognition that was 
happening at each campus. These surveys gave us some insight 
into what was working well and some areas that we, as a 
committee, could focus on. During the first couple months, we 
implemented a staff voted Employee of the Month, Year End Staff 
Awards, Star Staff Recognition Boards, Monthly Tasks, and Gifts 
of Appreciation for various positions and milestones. The 
committee ordered a variety of items with Janus Academyȭs logo 
to present to staff. These items include lanyards given after the 3 
month probation, T-Shirts given after a year of service and 
notepads given to employees that have received a group 
instructor position - just to name a few. Through these items, the 
employees of Janus Academy are able to show their pride and 
spread awareness of our fantastic school.  

 

 

IMPORTANT DATES 
Fall 2019 

 

Mark your calendars 

¶ November 1  Gymnastics  (Ramsay campus ɀ rm 11 & 14) 

¶ November 8  Non-instructional Day (no school) 

¶ November 11  Remembrance Day (no school) 

¶ November 15  Early Dismissal (1:00pm)  

¶ November 19  Photo Retakes 

¶ November 22  Gymnastics  (Ramsay campus ɀ rm 4 & 15) 

¶ November 29  Gymnastics  (Acadia campus) 

¶ November 30  Casino Opt Out Fee due*  

* Parents who are opting out of volunteering at the casino must submit their fees by November 30, 2019.  
Thank you! 

Transportation/Parking 
 

Just a reminder to parents that when you cancel Calgary Transit Access in the morning, they automatically cancel 
the afterschool pickup. 
 
Ramsay School has marked off the south end of the school (in front the soccer field) for their school bus drop off 
and pick up.  Please do not use or park between the pylons as marked, in the morning and afterschool.  
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SEPTEMBER 

      Stephanie S.       Room 11 Group Instructor (Ramsay) 

Steph is hardworking, thoughtful and determined. Her ability to work targets into 
the natural environment is seamless and her compassion towards our students is 
evident in her countless interactions with them.  Steph continuously demonstrates 
a work ethic that I myself wish to emulate. She comes in early, she stays late, she 
works on weekends and I am never surprised (or bothered!) when I get an 11:30 pm 
e-mail. Thank you for your hard work, your persistence and your kind heart. Room 
11 would not be the same without you. We appreciate you more than you know. 
Congratulations on this recognition for all of your hard work. 

 

          James B.       Room 2/3 Classroom Coordinator (Acadia) 

*ÁÍÅÓȭ ÈÁÒÄ ×ÏÒË ÁÎÄ ÄÅÄÉÃÁÔÉÏÎ ÉÓ ÁÎ ÉÎÓÐÉÒÁÔÉÏÎ ÔÏ ÁÌÌ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÓÔÁÆÆ ÁÔ Ôhe Acadia 
campus. He is one of the most motivated, hard working, organized, caring and 
understanding people I have had the pleasure of working with. James comes to 
work each and every day with a positive attitude and a drive to make a difference 
in the lives of his students, his co-workers and to grow as a Classroom Coordinator. 
James goes above and beyond his roles and responsibilities to ensure the success 
of his students and the school as a whole.  James is always prepared when changes 
occur and is quick to adapt. He puts 110% into everything he does. James is very 
approachable and always open to helping out anyone who needs it. It is a pleasure 
to be working with James again this year. 

 

            Dawn G.       Room 1 Behavior Therapist (Acadia) 

This month we recognize Dawn for her contributions to Janus Academy. Dawn has 
done a great job with managing the students she works with, she has excelled in 
being proactive with the students, and if a behaviour occurs while Dawn is around, 
Dawn is there to de-escalate the students. As a new teacher with Janus Academy, 
I look to other staff members for guidance, and I can honestly say that I am very 
fortunate to have Dawn in my classroom. I appreciate Dawn's insight with the 
students, her ability to problem-solve when issues occur, and her willingness to 
offer suggestions during team-meetings. Thank you, Dawn, for all that you have 
done! 
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LANGUAGE ARTS  
 Natalia Jacquin  ð Jr./Sr. High Teacher (Acadia)  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

   
 

Focus 

This year, I am focused on helping my students to read 
successfully in order to strenghthen their talents and 
improve their communication skills. 

Ways to help your child to develop reading 
comprehension skills: 

¶ Read with him/her at bed time 

¶ Ask him/her to check shopping lists 

¶ When grocery shopping, encourage your 
child to find the aisles by reading them 

¶ When reading, ask him/her about what  
Is being read 

Reading Comprehension 

Reading comprehension is the ability to read, understand, process, and 
recall what was just read. 
 
Having good reading comprehension skills is crucial. It increases the 
enjoyment and effectiveness of reading and helps not only academically, 
but connectively in a person's personal life. Imagine being given a flyer 
with the bus directions of the route you might follow in order to arrive to 
a specific destination. You can read the information, but you cannot 
understand what it is fully telling you to do, or maybe you are applying 
for a specific program and do not understand a question that is being 
asked.  Being able to understand the meaning behind the text helps 
children develop intellectually, socially, and professionally. 
 

Reading is a multifaceted process that develops only with practice. There 
are certain aspects of reading, such as fluency and word recognition, 
which can be learned in a few years. These basics must be mastered but 
at the same time, reading comprehension should be emphasized in the 
process. 

It helps students to discover new things by empowering them to learn 
themselves in any area of life they are interested in and to do their own 
research and thinking. 

¶ It helps develop the mind and imagination and the creative side of 
a person. 

¶ It helps to improve (vocabulary and spelling) communication both 
written and spoken. 

¶ )Ô ÉÓ Á ÆÕÎÃÔÉÏÎ ÔÈÁÔ ÉÓ ÎÅÃÅÓÓÁÒÙ ÉÎ ÔÏÄÁÙȭÓ ÓÏÃÉety. 

 

òThe more you read, the more things 

you know. The more that you learn, 

the more places youõll go.ó      

by Dr. Suess 
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LANGUAGE ARTS  
      Nseobong Udoh  ð Group Instructor  (Ramsay)  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Parent Pointers  

Whatôs ñJust Rightò? 

Students feel confident and competent when they read books that 
are ñjust right.ò But how do you find a ñjust rightò book? Have your 
child read the back and front cover, and first page of the book. If 
there are more than five words that he/she cannot pronounce or 
understand in context, the book may be too challenging. Be 
supportive about finding a more perfect fit. Choosing the right book 
will help your reader feel successful. You can find books at 
scholastic.com.  

  

These 9 weeks of group time in Language Arts has been truly 
phenomenal, with students learning and grasping most of the 
language arts concepts. I have been blown away by the studentsô 
abilities to get their work done.  

Students learning at the grade 1 level have been exposed to the first 
unit of phonological awareness, which focused on identifying the 
beginning, middle and ending sounds of simple known words. The 
main goal of this unit is to provide the students at this level, who are 
also emergent readers, with the strategy that can be used to 
pronounce unfamiliar words. The students are also working at 
building their reading stamina through turn taking and active 
listening.  

Students learning at the grade 2 level have been learning about 
strategies to use in order to not just understand passages read, but 
also to answer related questions. Students are exploring the 
components of reading comprehension which includes vocabulary, 
written expression, text comprehension and decoding.  

I am so proud of all that the students have accomplished so far in 
Language Arts and I am looking forward to how they all choose to 
impress me in the future!  

 

ñ)j Mrzz·Õ ej q~|j«®Õ ej yr|hò  

é Ralph Waldo Emerson 
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TRAINING NEWS  YOLANDE DALEY - TRAINING DIRECTOR 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Quote 

Ȱ7ÈÅÎ ÙÏÕ ÖÉÅ× ÙÏÕÒ 
world with an attitude 
of gratitude, you are 
training yourself to 
focus on the good in 

ÌÉÆÅȢȱ 

Paul J. Meyer 

 

 

 

Parent Tips : Strategies 

for Smooth Transitions 
Plan your schedule to include 

a minimum number of 

transition times. Consider 

what the child will do. Provide 

verbal and nonverbal cues 

before transitions. Teach 

child the expectations for the 

routine. 

 

 

Upcoming staff training this month:  

Modules - New, second, & third year staff will 

receive advance training in the areas of:  ABA 
theory, behaviour management, and leadership 

Low Arousal Approach Part 2 ɀ All staff training 

Supervision Training - for Teachers, and Program 

Coordinators 

 

 

 

 

Ȱ3ÅÌÆ-regulation 
and big ÆÅÅÌÉÎÇȱ 

Date: November 13th, 2019 
Location:  8516 Athabasca 
Street SE (Acadia Campus) 
Time: 6:00 to 8:00 p.m.  
Presenter: Caroline Buzanko 
Link to register: 
https://www.showpass.com/
self-regulation-dealing-with-
big-feelings/ 

Thank you to all the new 
families who attended the 
Ȱ5ÎÄÅÒÓÔÁÎÄÉÎÇ ÅÖÅÒÙÄay 
ÂÅÈÁÖÉÏÕÒÓȱ ×ÏÒËÓÈÏÐ ÈÅÌÄ 
on October 4th, 2019. I 
appreciated your survey 
feedback, it will assist me 
with improving future 
workshops.  

If there are parents who 
were unable to attend but 
would like the information 
from the workshop, you can 
email me at 
yolande@janusacademy.org 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In Class training: Andrea Satveit, BScOT(C) was contracted to provide some 

classroom practical training to our teaching team to facilitate group and some individual 
supports such as printing, grasping, hand strength, gross motor skill development and 
sensory integration. Andrea spent approximately 30 minutes in each classroom at which 
time, she demonstrated strategies to improve and develop motor skills and staff had an 
opportunity to ask questions.  Andrea will be providing support at the Acadia campus in 
November. 

A community of sharing: Ramsay students in grades 4/5 and 5/6 shared some 

ideas with our Janus students about how they cope when upset and games they play at 
ÒÅÃÅÓÓȢ (ÅÒÅ ÁÒÅ ÊÕÓÔ Á ÆÅ× ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÉÎÓÉÇÈÔÆÕÌ ÉÄÅÁÓ ÔÈÅ ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔÓ ÓÈÁÒÅÄȡ 'ÁÍÅÓ ɉÓÎÁÉÌȟ ÄÏÎȭt 
ÔÏÕÃÈ ÔÈÅ ÇÒÏÕÎÄ ÔÁÇȟ ÁÎÄ ÚÏÍÂÉÅ ÔÁÇɊȢ /ÎÅ ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔ ×ÒÏÔÅȡ Ȱ7ÈÅÎ ÎÅÒÖÏÕÓ ÔÈÉÎË ÈÁÐÐÙ 
ÔÈÏÕÇÈÔÓȟ ÙÏÕÒ ÍÏÍ ×ÉÌÌ ÁÌ×ÁÙÓ ÂÅ ÔÈÅÒÅȢȱ 

 

https://www.showpass.com/self-regulation-dealing-with-big-feelings/
https://www.showpass.com/self-regulation-dealing-with-big-feelings/
https://www.showpass.com/self-regulation-dealing-with-big-feelings/
mailto:yolande@janusacademy.org
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We are getting ready to launch our tickets online in mid-
November through 

https://www.showpass.com/janusgala2020/.   

We are also accepting payment through Janus Academyȭs 
main office (Ramsay).  

We would like to take this opportunity to thank our Print 
3ÐÏÎÓÏÒȣ /ÇÉÌÖÉÅ 0ÒÉÎÔÉÎÇ ,ÔÄȢ  4ÈÅÙ are graciously 

supporting this event with all our printing needs!        
THANK YOU for your generous support! 

 

 

 

 

 

Janus Academy will be featured on CTV News at Noon on Thursday, November 7th, 2019 as part of 
GoodLife Kids Foundation media outreach for their annual fundraising event ɀ Spin4Kids.  Janus has 
been one of the lucky recipients of these funds for the past 2 years.  They have supported many of our 
physical education programs such as swimming and rock climbing, and this year, gymnastics and dance!  
We are so grateful for their continued support so please set aside some time to watch this!  Thank you! 

  

https://www.showpass.com/janusgala2020/
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Please join us in extending our gratitude to the following individuals and 
organizations that gave to Janus Academy this past month! 

 

Grants  

A special thank you to the Prosser Charitable Foundation for supporting our families with tuition 
through their 0ÁÒÅÎÔȭÓ #ÈÏÉÃÅ "ÕÒÓÁÒÙ 0ÒÏÇÒÁÍ! 

 
General donations  

A special thank you to an anonymous donor for their major gift ȰÉÎ recognition of the hard work 
done at Janus Academy to empower and support their friend Sullivan Rathwell and his familyȢȱ 

 
Thank you to all our donors who support us through United Way of Calgary Donor Choice Program, 

CanadaHelps, and Benevity ! 

 

IN kind d onations  

Thank you to those parents and donors that have already brought in items for the gala! 

Thank you to Jana E. for donating items to the Horticulture Club ! 

 
GaLA committee  

Thank you to our amazing parents Tina Sengar, Susana Choi, Lisa Pollard, Cara Rathwell and Eleni 

Vincent for volunteering to sit on our committee, sharing ideas on how to improve our gala, and 

spending countless hours on putting this event together! 

STAFF committee S 

Thank you to our dedicated staff for volunteering to sit on a variety of committees : Health & Safety, 

Staff Appreciation & Recognition, and Social Media.  Thank you for helping to make Janus a better 

place for everyone!  

 

monthly DONORS  

Thank you for your commitment to scheduled gifts! Your ongoing support provides assurance and 

allows us to continue to do our work with these students! 
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